
Governor French PTSO December 15th, 2021 Meeting Minutes 

 

4:33PM: Start of Meeting 

Quote: We all need a cheering committee and parents are the child’s most important fans! 

4:33pm 

Introduce Officers 

◦President— Ron Herberts (Interim) 

◦Treasurer—Regina Chiu 

◦Secretary—Crista Jamous 

◦Advocacy Chair—Matt Pidgeon 

◦Fundraising Committee—Patika Hackleman and Dee Patel 

◦Student Outreach Committee— (Students/Parents interested?) 

4:34 pm Approval of November meeting minutes and motion was approved. 

4:35pm Treasurer’s Report 

The Santa’s Parade and square reader were talked about.  These were successful money makers 

and the square reader paid for itself.  The PTSO has earned a total of $1224.47 so far this year.  

According to the by-laws, the PTSO needs to have $2000 in the account as a minimum. 

 



 

4:38pm Trauma Kits 

 Aaron Hackleman explained that coordinating the faculty to train on the kits must be done before they 

can be placed in the school.  Also, he will be discussing times with Mrs. K Powers on when to do the CPR 

training. 

◦The Trauma Kits: Big Thank you to the Hackleman Family for donating the five kits. 

◦CPR? Patika will ask Aaron 

◦Teacher Wish List: Update 

◦Shop with Scrip, Box Tops apps, Amazon Smile.  

◦Update on Santa Parade Fundraiser 

◦Bowling Fundraiser 

◦Suggested Purchases for the PTSO 

◦Shirt Design ideas? 

◦Link to PTSO found at governorfrench.com at the bottom of the page. 

 



 

 

4:40pm Teacher’s Wish List 

The teacher’s wish list has been very successful this year and almost all are purchased. Thank 

you to all who participated. 

The virtual Teacher Wish List has been very successful, and we still have till December 31, 

2021, before it ends.  Teachers are already starting to receive their wish list items. 

We had a glitch in that our original QR code was scanned beyond the free amount limit (50 

scans), and it started to direct people to an ad first before allowing them to advance to the wish 

list website.  A new QR code was generated and updated. 

4:42pm Persistent fundraisers 

 

The box top collection is actually up to $17.50 but unable to track by family.  Mrs. K Powers had asked if 

there was a way to track so that the school could do fun competitions amongst the classes. 



 

4:45pm:   Shop with scrips is great way to purchase gifts for the holidays while benefitting the school. 

 

 

 



 



 

4:48pm: Very busy.  Ran out of every product. They served: Hot chocolate, popcorn, Donuts from 

Woods Bakery, and hand warmers. 

 



 

4:52pm: Bowling Fundraiser 

Will bring this up to be approved at the next meeting. Will there need to be a minimum number of 

people?  Great for school unity, will send out Be My Valentine to others in the community.  

 

4:57 pm:  New purchases 

Motion for both has been approved.  Before buying the Cooler, Mrs. K Powers said that there might 

be some in the school that we can utilize during fundraisers or school gatherings. 



 

5:02 pm PTSO T-Shirts 

Would like to make a PTSO t-shirt.  Will be making a survey for the members to choose the shirt that 

they like the best.  These would be worn at all PTSO events.  Acronyms on the shirts are voted out as 

others wouldn’t know what they mean.  Sean Jordan said that he would help with the survey.  Emily 

Adams has made several different designs to choose from. 

5:11 pm Closing 

 Sean Jordan stated that he would be running a live stream on the last day of school before the winter 

break @100pm.  Thank you Mr. Jordan 

Mrs. Powers- School Update 

Friday is Mrs. Shepherd’s last day 

Two new workers coming to the office to start after the break. 

Tuition is up 5% for next year. 

5:15pm Motion to close. 


